
05/10/2015  Prepared by concerned residents of Town of Bloom 

Timeline of Events: Where Frac Sand Mining stands 
in the Town of Bloom 

 
Feb-May 2014: At town board meetings, a private landowner concerned about adverse impacts 
of frac sand mining handed out information on the topic and related DVD and asked each board 
member to review. Richland County passed a zoning ordinance that did not include Town Of 
Bloom. 

June 2014:  Richland Stewardship Project representative, Connie Champnoise presented at the 
board meeting with maps highlighting presence of frac sand in Richland County including Town 
Of Bloom. Two out of 16 townships, Bloom and Sylvan, are currently less regulated and 
vulnerable.  The Town of Bloom has police power to adopt an ordinance for landowner 
protection. 

July 2014:  A private landowner, John Edmunds, mailed out randomly 100 surveys to private 
landowners in the Town of Bloom about frac sand mining.  

September 2014:  At the town board meeting, Edmunds presented to the Board the survey 
results. There were 25 responses received, all of which opposed frac sand mining in our 
township and supported regulation to protect property and public health and safety. The board 
made a motion “to make a moratorium for 6 months to study this issue” and it was put on the 
next month’s agenda.  

October 2014:  Town of Bloom board adopted instead a “Resolution Urging a Moratorium” 
(#2014-03) on large scale non-metallic mining, prepared by Jay Robb, township’s attorney.  
Further actions would be recommended by the Planning Committee. 

December 2014:  At the town's Planning Committee meeting, landowner Richard Weber asked 
to have frac sand mining regulation placed on the agenda for the Committee's next meeting on 
February 11, 2015. 

 January 2015:  A group of concerned citizens met to discuss an action plan to present to the 
Planning Committee meeting on February 11, 2015.  Because of recent developments, the 
preferred action is to pass as soon as possible a temporary moratorium ordinance.  A 
moratorium would allow the Planning Committee adequate time to study and analyze the 
impact of nonmetallic mining on our township. The Planning Committee shall make its final 
recommendations to the town board at least 60 to 90 days prior the end of the moratorium.  A 
brochure was created to educate residents about the issue and urge them to attend the 
planning committee meeting in support of a moratorium ordinance to be adopted by the Town 
of Bloom. 

March 2015: Planning Committee meeting took place March 4, 2015, where two citizens 
worked alongside committee members to draft the moratorium. The Town of Bloom Board 
accepted the draft at their March 10 meeting and opted for a public hearing and adoption to 
take place at their April 14 meeting. 

April 2015: The public hearing took place on April 14, 2015, and the moratorium ordinance was 
adopted. 


